Health Scrutiny Committee
Meeting to be held on Tuesday, 22 March 2022
	Electoral Division affected:

(All Divisions);


	Corporate Priorities:

N/A;


Update on Lancashire and South Cumbria New Hospitals Programme
(Appendix 'A' refers)
Contact for further information:

Gary Halsall, Tel: (01772) 536989, Senior Democratic Services Officer (Overview and Scrutiny), gary.halsall@lancashire.gov.uk
	Brief Summary

An update on the current position of the Lancashire and South Cumbria New Hospitals Programme, as well as a recap on the background and the context. The key purpose of the paper set out at appendix A, is to share the shortlist of options for new hospital facilities.
Recommendation
The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to:

1. Note the information provided in the paper set out at appendix A.

2. Provide feedback on the shortlist of proposals.

3. Continue to provide views and guidance on how the programme can help ensure the Health Scrutiny Committee is able to undertake its duties.



Detail
The New Hospitals Programme was last reported to the Health Scrutiny Committee at its meeting held on 23 March 2021. The agenda and minutes of that meeting are available on the county council's website: https://council.lancashire.gov.uk/mgAi.aspx?ID=81430 
Following that meeting, the Health Scrutiny Committee Steering Group carried out further engagement with representatives of the programme at its meetings held on 22 September 2021 and 5 January 2022 and an overview of these matters has been communicated to the committee through the standing item; Report of the Health Scrutiny Steering Group at the committee's meetings held on 16 November 2021 and 1 February 2022.
Jerry Hawker, Senior Responsible Officer (SRO) and Integrated Care System (ICS) Executive Director for the Lancashire and South Cumbria New Hospitals Programme, Rebecca Malin, Programme Director for the Lancashire and South Cumbria New Hospitals Programme and Jane Kenny, Lead Nurse for the Lancashire and South Cumbria New Hospitals Programme will attend the meeting to present on the paper set out at appendix A.
The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to note the information provided in the paper set out at appendix A, provide feedback on the shortlist of proposals and continue to provide views and guidance on how the programme can help ensure the committee is able to undertake its duties.
Consultations

N/A
Implications: 
This item has the following implications, as indicated:

Risk management

The report at appendix A represents the views of the Lancashire and South Cumbria New Hospitals programme and are not those of Lancashire County Council.
Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985

List of Background Papers

	Paper
	Date
	Contact/Tel

	None

	
	

	Reason for inclusion in Part II, if appropriate

N/A
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